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Thank you Mr. President.

 Welcome to the Haitian delegation.  We also appreciate the efforts in preparing the national report and its presentation. 

 Mr. President, despite the massive earthquake in 2010, and its devastating impact on the economy, the Haiti Govt.’s sincere effort to give effect to the recommendations it accepted in the 2011-review is laudable. We particularly commend several initiatives they undertook between 2011 and 2016, includingComprehensive Strategy on social assistance targeting the most vulnerable segments of the population, National Plan to Combat Violence against Women and Girls, Agricultural subsidy to ensure food security, Strengthening the law enforcement agencies and judicial systems of the country, as well as ratifying a number of human rights instruments found appropriate in national context. In this respect, we would recommend Haiti to ratify the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of Their Families that it signed in 2013.

 Mr. President, in the context of development challenges, we believe that “The Strategic Development Plan for Haiti covering the years up to 2030, to reduce poverty and inequality” is very appropriate. We agree with Haiti that, despite the progress achieved and the efforts made in improving the human rights situation, the implementation of recommendations will require consistency in the development and introduction of public policies. To that end, Haiti’s seeking international cooperation should be duly considered by the international community.

 I thank you.

